
 

 
 

 

        

 
 

 

 
         

     

PUBLIC NOTICE 
California Department of Transportation, District 4: State Route 1 

Traffic Operational Systems Improvement Project. 

Notice of Availability of a Draft Initial Study 

with Proposed Negative Declaration 

Recirculation and Virtual Open House 

Meeting 

WHAT’S BEING PLANNED 
Caltrans District 4 (Bay Area) will 
host a virtual public meeting to share 
information on the proposed project 
and answer questions about what is 
presented in this Recirculation of the 
Draft Initial Study with Proposed 
Negative Declaration. The purpose of 
the proposed project is 
to provide the traveling public with 
emergency and incident-related 
notifications along State Route 1 in 
San Mateo County. The project limits 
run from Miramontes Point Road 
Intersection in Half Moon Bay to 
Clarinada Avenue Undercrossing in 
Daly City (post mile 26.4 to R47.3) 
and includes 10 locations. The 
proposed project would include 
installation of wireless detection 
systems (WDS) in existing cabinets 
or structures; ground mounted 
Variable Message Signs (VMS) on 
wooden poles; Midwest guardrail 
system (MGS) to protect the new 
signage; and maintenance vehicle 
pullouts (MVP). 

ATTEND A VIRTUAL MEETING 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, Caltrans will hold a virtual open house 
to share information about the project and answer questions. The event 
will be held on Thursday April 8th, 2021, from 5:30 pm to 7:00 pm. 
Information about the meeting, including how to log on to the public 
meeting, will be provided. A dial-in option will also be made available. 
Please visit: https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-near-me/district-4/d4-popular-
links/d4-environmental-docs 

WHAT’S AVAILABLE 
The digital version of this Recirculation of 
the Draft Initial Study is available to read or 
download at https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-
near-me/district-4/d4-popular-links/d4-
environmental-docs. You can request a 
copy of the document at the contact below. 
WHERE YOU COME IN 
Your input on the content for the 
environmental document is requested. 
Comments must be received by the 
comment period deadline of April 20th. 
Please send your written comments by April 
20th, to Nina Hofmarcher 
Via e-mail to: Nina.Hofmarcher@dot.ca.gov 
Via postal mail to: 
California Department of Transportation, 
District 4 ATTN: Nina Hofmarcher 
P.O. Box 23660, MS-8B Oakland, CA 
94623-0660 
TTY users may request copies of the 
environmental document in alternate 
formats through the California Relay 
Service 1 (800) 735-2929 (TTY to Voice), 1 
(800) 735-2922 (Voice to TTY), 1 (800) 
855-3000 (Spanish TTY to Voice and Voice 
to TTY), 1-800-854-7784 (Spanish and 
English Speech-to-Speech) or 711. 
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